
STEVENAGE BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 

THE BOROUGH OF STEVENAGE (PRIMETT ROAD NORTH) (OFF-STREET PARKING 
PLACES) ORDER 2010 (AMENDMENT) ORDER 2020 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Stevenage Borough Council, acting as agents for the 
Hertfordshire County Council and after consultation with the Chief Officer of Police proposes 
to make the above named Order under Sections 32-35C and Parts III-IV of Schedule 9 of the 
Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984. 
 
This Order is proposed in order better manage parking places to relieve and prevent 
congestion, and maintain and improve the amenity of the area by allowing the application of 
a three hour tariff band in the evenings and at weekends. 
 
The effect of this Order would be to update the tariff bands as set out below. The reference 
to “Retail Store Customer Driver” is necessary to reflect the original Order’s wording that 
provides for a different tariff for customers of the retail store situated at 74A High Street. 
 

Days and times Maximum 
period of 

stay 

Amount payable 
when a Retail Store 

Customer Driver 

Amount payable when a 
Non Retail Store 
Customer Driver 

Monday to Saturday 
between 6am and 4pm 

Up to 1 hour £0.00 £0.00 
Up to 2 hours £0.00 £0.00 
Up to 3 hours £0.00 £0.00 
Up to 5 hours £5.00 £5.00 
Over 5 hours £7.00 £7.00 

Monday to Saturday 
between 4pm and 6am 

Up to 3 hours £0.00 £0.00 
Over 3 hours £0.50 £0.50 

Sunday at any time Up to 3 hours £0.00 £0.00 
Over 3 hours £0.50 £0.50 

At any time Charge for 
lost / 

damaged 
entry ticket 

£7.00 £7.00 

 
Full details of these proposals are set out in the draft Orders which, together with plans and 
a statement of reasons for proposing to make the Orders, can be examined during normal 
opening hours at the Council’s offices in Daneshill House. Details can also be viewed on the 
Council’s web site at www.stevenage.gov.uk 
 
For general enquiries about this order, please contact the parking team via email at 
tro@stevenage.gov.uk or by telephone on (01438) 242 242. 
 
Formal objections to the proposals, stating the grounds upon which they are made and the 
names and full address of the person making the objection should be in writing to 
Stevenage Borough Council, at the address below or via email to tro@stevenage.gov.uk 
before 21 August 2020. Comments in support of the proposals will also be received during 
this time. 
 
M. Partridge Chief Executive, Stevenage Borough Council Daneshill House, Danestrete, 
Stevenage, SG1 1HN. 
30 July 2020 
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